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                                                                    Statement                                                                                                                       of the Executive Committee of Belarusian Congress of Democratic Trade Unions (BKDP)                    

Dear compatriots,

We believed that the Federation of Trade Unions of Belarus (FPB), one of the main culprits of the unprecedented rigging of the presidential elections and of the subsequent bloody terror and violence against the people, had sunk to the bottom. But no, the FPB union bosses are digging deeper.
FPB has launched the campaign on collecting and sending signatures to the International Labor Organization against sanctions imposed by the European Union on Belarus. Being pressed and threatened now the workers everywhere are forced to put their signatures under these letters. It is incredible, but one should think about what they are doing - they are forcing workers to make demands on the international organization to release from responsibility those who organized and carried out in Europe the unprecedented since World War II atrocities, beatings and murders of people as well as those who persecuted workers in their workplaces punishing and firing them.

Even those people are forced to put signatures who themselves have suffered from violence and brutalities or whose relatives and friends have suffered too. The notorious regime, making use of workers, cynically seeks to protect its executioners, rapists and oppressors from deserved retribution. By the direct order of the regime this campaign is organized and carried out by the pro-government FPB trade unions, which exist at the expense of the workers. We are witnessing how the drama and tragedy of Belarusian workers is being degenerated into farce and comedy.

Workers, Brothers and Sisters!                                                                                                                                 We appeal to you. Do not allow yourself to be humiliated and do not let them wipe their feet on your human dignity. Do not allow yourself to be drawn into this mean and dirty provocation to justify those who are guilty of violence and bloody terror, who carried out reprisals, who deprived citizens, including workers, of their basic human and labor rights, who organized mass layoffs and sought to turn workers into slaves or livestock.                                                                                                                                     We call on you not only to refuse to sign any letters in support of the regime, but also to leave the reactionary pro-government trade unions, if for some reasons you have not done it yet.

Let's unite and together we will win!                                                                                                                                Long live Belarus!

28 January, 2021, Minsk
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